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October 6, 2021  
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Quarterly, the District performs mandatory testing of our domestic water. Based upon our 
latest test, preliminary results have identified a higher than normal reading of 
Perfluorooctane Sulfonic Acid (PFOS).  We are working closely with the Dutchess County 
Department Behavioral and Community Health to conduct a more thorough test to 
determine if the results are valid or just an error in the testing.  In an abundance of 
caution, the District is turning off all domestic water sources and providing bottled water 
to our students and our kitchen for any cooking until these tests can be completed.  As we 
know more, we will update accordingly.  Thank you for your understanding and 
patience.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 845-373-4100 or 
raymond.castellani@webutuck.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Raymond Castellani 
Superintendent 
 
 
 

 


